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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commission
FROM:

Tom Ansbro, City Attorney

By:

Mark Bates, Finance Director
DATE:

February 11, 2014
SUBJECT:
Airport Hilton & adjacent parcels – Settlement Receipt and Cost Approval


The Finance Department received a settlement check and letter from the Weiss, Serota law firm in late December related to the City’s eminent domain litigation with Broward County related to the airport expansion (attached).   
This check to the City reflects the final settlement payment from the County of 
$ 81,911.49.

The law firm has deducted the following from this payment:

· Litigation & Witness Costs





($17,331.48)

· Attorney Fees – Weiss Serota law firm



(  42,130.00)
· Total Costs and Legal Fees




($59,461.48)

Net check received by City




$ 22,450.01
In accord with City budget and expenditure policy, Commission approval is sought to approve the acceptance and deposit of this settlement check and to provide funding appropriation and payment of the related litigation, witness and attorney fees. The City has previously received and deposited payment of the initial County and Hotel settlements in November, 2013 reflecting balances of $180,000.00 and 58,595.75, respectively.

Commission consideration and approval of the attached Resolution is requested.
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